
Attachment 1 
RESOLUTION 24-XXX  

 
RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF EL PASO DE ROBLES  

AUTHORIZING CITY COUNCIL TO REJECT ALL BIDS RECEIVED FOR SIERRA BONITA NEIGHBORHOOD 
ROAD REPAIRS 

  

WHEREAS, the roads within the Sierra Bonita neighborhood are included in the City’s Road Repair Plan 
using Measure E12 & J20 funds; and 

WHEREAS, in preparation for the road repairs the City completed curb ramp upgrades and upgraded 
and repaired old water service lines in the neighborhood; and  

WHEREAS, as the water service upgrade was nearing completion, staff prepared the design and bid 
documents to repair and resurface the roads in the neighborhood; and 

WHEREAS, bid documents were prepared and advertised for bids. At the bid opening on May 30, 2024, 
three (3) bids were received ranging from $2,227,995 to $2,294,000, with an engineer’s estimate of 
$2,750,000; and 

WHEREAS, on June 4, 2024, the City received a notice from the Gas Company that they are planning to 
upgrade the existing gas mains within the Sierra Bonita neighborhood, and trench the roads scheduled 
to be repaired; and 

WHEREAS, it is recommended that the City Council reject all the bids received for Sierra Bonita 
Neighborhood Road Repairs and direct staff to solicit new bids once the Gas Company’s project is 
complete. 

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF EL PASO DE ROBLES DOES HEREBY RESOLVE 
AS FOLLOWS: 

Section 1. All of the above recitals are true and correct and incorporated herein by reference. 

Section 2. Approve staff’s recommendation to reject all bids for Sierra Bonita Neighborhood 
Road Repairs and re-advertise for bids once the Gas Company project is completed.  

Section 3. CEQA Determination: The City finds that this action to reject all bids is not a project 
subject to the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”) because it has no potential to result 
in either a direct, or reasonably foreseeable indirect, physical change in the environment.  (State 
CEQA Guidelines, §§ 15060, subd. (c)(2)-(3), 15378.)  Alternatively, the decision to reject all bids is 
exempt from CEQA on the basis that it can be seen with certainty that there is no possibility that 
the activity in question may have a significant effect on the environment.  (State CEQA Guidelines, 
§ 15061, subd. (b)(3).)   

APPROVED this 16th day of July, 2024, by the following vote: 

AYES:  
NOES:  
ABSENT:  
ABSTAIN: 
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  John Hamon, Mayor 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 

  

Melissa Boyer, City Clerk   
 
 

 


